
St. Paul’s Vestry 

February 22, 2022 

 

Called to order at 7:00 by Fr. Don. The meeting was held via electronic means as 

Fr. Don had tested positive with Covid. 

Members Present: Barb Mannor, Becky Bennett, Maggie Hart, Ferrell 

Katzenberger, Walt Peake, Tina Morrison, Joel Arnold, Jan Bugbee. 

Celeste Lord  was absent. 

Prayer lead by Fr. Don 

Scriptures from Acts 1:15-26 

“I move that the Vestry of St. Paul’s Episcopal Church of Flint, Michigan adopt a 

rule for this meeting that the Vestry, meeting via electronic means is hereby 

permitted to do so and official in any actions taken during this meeting and are 

thereby official actions of the Vestry of St. Paul’s Episcopal Church of Flint, 

Michigan. 

Moved by Ferrell Katzenberger, supported by Becky Bennett. Approved 

The Consent items were the minutes of Jan 23, 2022 minutes and the affirmation  

of  the vote to accept a 7’6” piano as a gift.  

 

Joel Arnold moved with support by Maggie Hart to approve the consent items.  

Approved 

The Treasurer presented the Financial Report and it was received. 

Senior Warden report by Barb Mannor.  Discussed opening for Vestry member to 

fill the vacancy.  Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper, March 1, 4-8. 

Walt Peake reported Partners meeting dates the first will be Saturday, March 26, 

2022.   

Junior Warden report by Becky Bennett.  Roof leak near organ swell on roof.  

Becky will send txt and robo calls for funerals. 



Fr. Don spoke of creating a committee to examine policies for St. Paul’s. Use of 

name tags.  

Fr. Don presented the Priest-in-Charge report and asked everyone to bring the 

names of their committee chairs and members to the Vestry Meeting in March for 

appointment. 

There being no further action, the meeting was adjourned with prayer at 8:35 

P.M. 

 

Jan Bugbee 

Clerk of the Vestry 

 

 

 

 


